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FROM OUR 
DIRECTOR

Dear HC3 Supporters,

Climate change is increasingly harder to ignore, even in Summit County. Last 
summer, we faced record-breaking heat, smoke-filled skies, and unprecedented 
shortages in the reservoirs along the Colorado River. Current research projects 
that our summers will continue to heat up while our winter season – and the 
economic impact it drives – will continue shrinking. 

Meanwhile, lack of recycling and overconsumption are creating global plastic 
pollution. Microplastics have been found across the Earth – from the deep 
ocean to the farthest reaches of Rocky Mountain National Park and even in 
newborn babies.

Fortunately, HC3 is working locally to solve these global problems. We help 
our community reduce carbon pollution, save energy and take advantage of 
Colorado’s sunshine to generate solar power. And our zero waste initiatives 
encourage residents and visitors to generate less trash, while recycling and 
composting more. 

We are excited to share our 2021 accomplishments in this report. Thank you to 
our partners and donors for supporting our work to build a more sustainable 
Summit County.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Schenk  
Executive Director, HC3

2021 BOARD
OF DIRECTORS 

Jed Callen, Board Chair
Retired Environmental Attorney 

Angela Fisher, Board Vice Chair 
Aspire Sustainability 

Sarah Sullivan, Treasurer
First Bank 

Louis Skowyra, Secretary
Arapahoe Basin 

Mike Nathan
Arapahoe Basin 

Carol Saade, Summit Information 
Services, Breckenridge Town Council 

Melissa Sherburne, Western Land 
Group, Frisco Town Council 

Matt Wright 
Deeper Green Consulting

David Axelrod
HighSide Brewing 

John Ebright
Retired VP of Finance 

Bruce Fitch
Retired Nonprofit Director  

Jenny Hammock
Minimal Impact 

Elisabeth Lawrence
Summit County Commissioner 
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VISION
Creating a healthy planet through local action

 
MISSION

Promote practical solutions for resource 
conservation in our mountain community
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LEADING OUR
COMMUNITY IN ACTION
Climate change isn’t just a global problem. From declining snowpack and 
increased risk of wildfire to persistent drought, we all have a stake in this fight. 
Our community goal is to reduce emissions 80% by 2050. 

CLIMATE ACTION

SOLARIZE SUMMIT

Solarize Summit empowers residents to take action 
on climate change by making it easy and affordable to 
generate clean, renewable electricity at home. Over 50 
systems were installed in 2021, bringing our 3-year total 
to 160 households. 

"We love our solar panels. Our electricity 
is basically free now."

–JEFF & MOLLY EDWARDS

52 PARTICIPANTS

395 KILOWATS
Solar Installed
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FINDING COMMON GROUND

HC3 can’t fight climate change on its own. It takes 
all of us working together to make a difference and 
inspire visitors to our community to do the same. In 
October, we partnered with Protect Our Winters to 
host professional snowboarder and POW-founder 
Jeremy Jones for a film screening and audience 
conversation. Over 500 people attended, many of 
whom were not previously engaged with HC3. 

ELECTRIC VEHICLE EDUCATION

What’s it like driving an electric car? Just like a gas-
powered car, only quieter and cleaner. To help locals 
understand the perks of driving electric, we hosted 
an electric car event with several vehicles to test 
drive, and over 100 people attended. 

With gas prices increasing, driving electric 
makes economic sense. Here’s the cost of 
driving 100 miles in Colorado in 2021:

C L I M AT E  A C T I O N  C O N T I N U E D

“We love our EV! It has exceeded our 
expectations. It gets really good range, 
even though it’s cold here,  and the 
AWD handles well on snow." 
		  – BRODIE BOIL ARD

$3 EV

$15 GAS-POWERED CAR
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HELPING YOU MAXIMIZE 
COMFORT AND EFFICIENCY 
HC3’s Energy Smart Colorado program makes it easy for residents to save 
energy. Not only does energy efficiency help us meet our climate action goals, it 
also makes homes more comfortable – and affordable – to live in. 

ENERGY CONSERVATION

“The Energy Smart program is an 
excellent opportunity. My auditor was 
super easy to work with, and the whole 
process was painless.”

–JANICE GODARD

$375  AVERAGE ANNUAL 
           HOUSEHOLD SAVINGS 

827 LED BULBS TO HOMEOWNERS 

$1,764 TOTAL COST

$400 ENERGY SMART    
REBATE

$1,364 NET COST

$365 ANNUAL ENERGY
BILL SAVINGS

ENERGY SMART PROJECT

When Breckenridge homeowner Janice noticed that her 
kitchen was always cold, she knew her home could use 
a little energy efficiency TLC. After getting an assessment, 
Janice decided to increase the insulation in her crawl 
space. With rebates from HC3 and Xcel Energy, her project 
cost was reduced by 50%. 

224  HOME ENERGY    
         ASSESSMENTS 

56  HOME ENERGY  
       UPGRADES 
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THE VALUE OF WATER
The Blue River flows downstream into the mighty Colorado River, which provides 
drinking water to nearly 40 million people. And, the impacts of climate change 
are stressing local rivers. HC3 helps residents and visitors understand the value 
of our precious water resources.

WATER CONSERVATION

TAME THE TAP

In partnership with local water utilities, HC3 teaches 
residents how and why to save water in their homes. 
Check-ups include leak detection, on-the-spot quick fixes 
and water education. 

Local water resources are expected to 
see a major gap between supplies and 
demands by 2050.

23 HOMES 
INSPECTED

95,499 GALLONS 
SAVED
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DOUBLING RECYCLING BY 2035 
While our landfill diversion rate was 20% in 2021 – meaning that 80% of our 
waste is being trashed – HC3 is driving new programs and creative outreach to 
increase local recycling and composting.

WASTE REDUCTION

RECYCLING SUCCESS 

In 2021, the county’s newest recycling programs thrived. 
It’s all thanks to Strong Future, a ballot measure approved 
by voters in 2018.  

The food scrap drop-off program, mattress recycling, and 
neighborhood glass stations made it easier than ever for 
residents to trash less and recycle more. 

69% INCREASE
in glass diverted from
the landfill

9% INCREASE
in food waste 
composted by residents

14% INCREASE
in mattresses diverted
from the landfill
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BUSINESSES GO ZERO WASTE 

HC3 works closely with local restaurants and 
homeowners’ associations to add or improve 
recycling. Many residential buildings received new 
recycling signs and labels, along with hands-on 
guidance and grant funds, to ensure that residents 
and visitors are recycling the right way. 

CLEANING UP LOCAL 
RECYCLING 

Recycling rules are different everywhere. HC3 
eliminates the guesswork, helping residents, visitors 
and businesses recycle the right way.

WA S T E  R E D U C T I O N  C O N T I N U E D

585 RECYCLING BINS
tagged with personalized tips 

573 LOCAL RECYCLERS
educated at 3 drop-off centers

62 BUSINESSES
supported with  
personalized assistance

The Pad is one of 25 local 
businesses that started new 
glass and/or food scrap 
recycling program with 
support from HC3. 

25 RESTAURANTS 
started new glass and/or
food waste programs

11 COMMUNITY GRANTS
distributed to improve recycling
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MAKING THE BUSINESS CASE 
FOR SUSTAINABILITY 
Local businesses are the backbone of our economy, but they also account 
for half of our energy use and much of our waste. Through Resource Wise 
certification, businesses become more sustainable, setting an example for 
visitors and helping to preserve our mountain home. 

RESOURCE WISE

“When learned that most of my waste 
was compostable, I wanted to redirect 
that waste with the help of the Resource 
Wise program.”

–CARL A PET TIT, OWNER, GARDEN OF EDEN 

BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT: GARDEN OF EDEN 

In an effort to keep as much waste out of the landfill as she can, owner Carla 
Pettit started composting floral and greenery scraps through a compost pick-up 
service. This material is now turned into High County Compost that can be used 
on lawns and gardens, making a closed loop system. 

$875  AVERAGE SAVINGS   
           PER BUSINESS

22  NEW BUSINESSES 
 
56  BUSINESS PROJECTS



HIGH COUNTRY CONSERVATION CENTER  |   2021  ANNUAL REPORT  PAGE 11

INSPIRING SUMMIT COUNTY’S 
FUTURE LEADERS 
From wind-powered sail cars and solar bugs to recycling games and compost 
science, HC3 teaches Summit County’s K-12 students the importance of 
protecting our natural resources.

K-12 EDUCATION

“The coolest thing was when you told us 
there's wasted food in the soil!”

–DILLON VALLEY 3RD GRADER

119  3RD GRADERS
        Rocky’s Recyclers

137  4TH GRADERS
        Energy Explorers 

270  7TH GRADERS
         Water Warriors

3,620  STUDENTS RECYCLING 
             Food Scraps
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GROWING LOCAL FOOD 
Greens grown in California travel over 1,200 miles to reach Summit County. The 
greens – and much more – grown locally by HC3 account for far less emissions 
and much more nutrition. 

SUSTAINABLE FOOD

“The veggies are so amazing, and the 
greens are so flavorful! Thank you!”

–GROW TO SHARE RECIPIENT

GROW TO SHARE

Fresh produce donations and 
nutritional education for local 
families.

SUMMIT CSA 

Community farm-share program 
offering fresh, locally grown food.

20 SHARES WEEKLY
to Families in Need

26% INCREASE
in Donated Produce

77 COMMUNITY SHARES

7,099 POUNDS
of Local Produce



HIGH COUNTRY CONSERVATION CENTER  |   2021  ANNUAL REPORT  PAGE 13

FINANCIALS

FINANCIALS ARE PROVIDED IN AUGUST
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THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS
Alexandra Storm Foundation 

Tom and Pam Acre 

Josh Blanchard and Chris Alleman 

Christian Allen 

Mary and Glenn Amstutz 

James Anderson 

Rae Anderson 

Catherine Apker 

Samuel Apker 

Jerry and Suzi Apker 

Mike and Gina Apker 

Karen Archibald 

Asa and Olin Armstrong 

Karen Armstrong

Lorraine Aslakson 

Aspire Sustainability

David Axelrod 

Amy Simper and Chip Babbitt 

Al Bacher 

Rick and Naomi Backlund 

Dale Trone and Kathleen Baird 

Ellis Baker 

Dawn and Chris Banas 

Bill and Rhoda Barr 

Jeff Baum and Patti Hannus Baum 

Leah and Pat Baxter 

CB and Colleen Bechtel 

Mike Beerntsen

William Benson 

Mike Bentley 

Robb Audette and Nancy Berg-Audette 

Charles and Meredith Bleskan 

Shauna Bocksch 

Steve Gerard and Angela Boeke 

Bonnie and Mike Bogen 

David Schimel and Susan Bonfield 

Rosemarie Raffa-Boren and Timothy Boren 

John Botterell 

Judy Bottomley 

Janet Bowers 

Patti and Eddie Bowers 

Kelsey Bowman 

Bruce Fitch and Gini Bradley 

Pam and Jim Bradley 

William Brestel 

Angela Fisher and Jason Bretz 

Walter Briney 

Sheila and Scott Brockmeier 

Randy and Mary Brooks 

Brian and Ellen Brown 

Steve and Kristin Brownson 

Emily Bruyn 

Taylor Hawes and Rob Buirgy 

Joe Buonomo 

Gary Wilkinson and Joyce Burford 

Judy and Paul Burnham 

Mark Burns 

Emily Tracy and Dell Bush 

Catherine Bywaters 

Carolyn Calfee 

Kevin Callahan 

Dick and Cathy Carleton 

Margaret and Brian Carlson 

Diane and Dennis Carney 

Debbie Carosella 

Claire Carren 

Robert and Dee Cartelli 

Janet Carter 

Sue Carter 

Howard and Sue Carver 

Jennifer and Chris Cawley 

Katie and John Champoux 

Julie and Jim Chandler 

Virginia Hammock and Brendan Cherrier 

Geri and Anthony Chmiel 

Charlotte Clarke 

Kari Kronborg and Barry Cohen 

Rochelle Cohen 

Julie Comstock 

Susie Cone 

Mike Connolly 

Sylvia Conway 

Amy and Chris Courtney

Beth and Marty Craig 

Jennifer Crandall 

Marc and Linda Crawford 

Sharon Crawford 

Jim and Julie Curnutte 

Jennifer Dahir-Kanehl 

Roberta and Randy Dakan 

Blake and Toni Davis 

Sandra and Phil Davis 

Colby Wells and Dana DeGraaf 

Pete and Imane Deininger 

Jenna deJong 

Jerry and Cheri Divine 

Abbey Dobrota 

Cynthia and Kurt Doerr 

Nick and Linda Doran 

Peter and Alicia Dunn 

John and Linda Ebright 

Chris Eby 

Elizabeth and Roderick Eggert 

Jessa Falconer 

Dominique McLerran and Geoff Feldesman 

Timothy Figge 

Joseph Forrester, MD and Bonnie Forrester 

Edward Foster 

Megan Galbreath 

Jennifer Gallagher 

Maia Gardner 

Maryann Gaug 

Mark Gee 

Elizabeth Gentner 
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THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS
Greg Gerloff 

Erwin Germain 

Phil and Barbara Gibbs 

Lorraine Gill 

Lynn and Dennis Giroux 

Judy and Bob Girvin 

Timothy Gleason 

Cynthia and Ben Gordon 

Tambra Grasley 

David and Kaipo Gray 

Dave Greenberg 

Suzanne Greene 

Beth and Neil Groundwater 

Anna Grunwald 

Phil von Hake 

Howard Hallman 

Mike and Sandy Hartley 

Hugh and Michelle Harvey 

Richard and Melanie Heinicka 

Amy Robillard and Norm Helm

Patrick Tully and Caroline Hesford 

Jed Callen and Carol Hess  

Angela and Josh Heuchan 

Dave and Julie Hicks 

Joel High 

HighSide Brewing

Peggy and Keith Hiller 

Greg Hoover 

Jess Hoover 

Kimberly Howland 

Diane and Don Hunt 

Steve Huyler 

Marge Seabourn and Bill Hyde 

Rob and Kelly Van Hyfte 

Colleen and Rick Ihnken 

Innovative Family Dental

David Reynolds and Adrienne Isaac 

Deb and David Janik 

Marc and Peggy Jensen 

Laura Johnson 

Peter and Stacy Joyce 

Bobby and Stephanie Kato 

Terese Keil 

Lawrence Kelly 

Jo Kimmel 

Nancy Kinney 

Alan Henceroth and Kay Kirkland 

Jon Kirkpatrick 

Lynn Kobelt 

Dallas Koehn 

Claudia McIntyre and Allen Kvidera 

Jennifer Landis 

Maggie Murray and Justin Lane 

Julie Lawless 

Molly and Darryl Lee 

Jeff and Sherri Leigh 

Caren Mapes and David Lerch 

Lina Lesmes 

James Letson 

Cindy Levin 

Lisa Lewis 

Milly and Keith Lierman 

Karn Stiegelmeier and Frank Lilly 

Judy and Eric Lindblad 

Ryan Link 

Thomas and Mary Jo Liston 

Fran Long 

Maureen Lopp 

Thomas Losacco 

Sally Lynch 

Maureen Markle 

Gary Martinez 

Julie Shapiro and Sam Massman 

Julie and Jamie McCluskie 

Dan and Roberta McCrerey 

Kathryn and Charles McDermott 

Nina and Rex McGehee 

Cindy and Bart McGuire 

Sue McHenry 

Anne and Charles McKaig 

Linda McMahon 

Drew Mikita 

Jennifer Pratt Miles and Jeff Miles 

Carolyn and Richard Miller 

Heidi and Steve Misch 

Deb Crook and Turk Montepare 

Megan Morgan 

Lizzie Morrison 

Laurie and Hunter Mortensen 

Lynne Mosbaugh 

Joyce and Allyn Mosher 

Larry and Daria Moskowitz 

Doug Muschett 

Chet Pauls and Kathryn Mutz 

Mike Nathan 

Nature's Own

Justin Pollack and Kim Nearpass 

Deb and Rob Neyland 

Michal and Meghan Niemkiewicz 

Sonya Norris 

Ilene and Steve Novak 

David November 

Eddie and Susan O'Brien 

Larissa and Devon O'Neil 

P4 Services Inc.

Tara Paladi 

Jessica Burley and Worth Parker 

Cheryl Parkinson 

Don Parsons 

Daymon and Ann Marie Pascual 

Travers Paterson 

Nick and Barbara Payne 

Alyse Piburn 

Ric Pocius 
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THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS
Julia and Joseph Polise 

Loli Respini-Pollard and Nick Pollard 

Robert Portmann 

Kasey and Bradd Provorse 

David Scott Pyle 

Peter Raich and Donna Plutschuck Raich

Scott Grabham and Tracy Rameil 

Dean Stjernholm and Paula Ramey 

Leslie and Bill Ramsay 

Nancy and Jay Ray 

Paul Redpath 

Sally Rehner 

Rhonda Reichardt 

Hallie Jaeger 

Jenni and Bernie Riberdy 

Colleen and Mark Richmond 

Tracey Roach 

Chad and Courtney Robinson 

Max Rohr 

Valerie Ross 

Steve and Laura Rossetter 

Peggy Roth 

Christopher O'Reilly and Robin Rothman 

Elizabeth Roush 

Judy and Peter Rubin 

Flip and Lynn Rys 

Carol Saade 

Gregg Saunders 

Holly Blando and Justin Saunders 

Michael and Linda Savage 

Jennifer and Bill Schenk 

Jim and Mary Schlegel 

Marc and Joelle Schlesinger 

Elisabeth Lawrence and Ryne Scholl 

Susan Hobrock and Jeffrey Schroeder 

Leigh Girvin and Carl Scofield 

Dianne and Gary Sears 

Susan and Herb Sebastian 

Beth and Richard Seeley 

Diane Godfrey and David Servinsky 

Christian and Melissa Sherburne 

Jean and John Sherman 

Ray Skowyra and Marianne Short 

Kathy and Steve Skulski 

Dominique Giroux and Brendan Smith 

Gail Smith 

Skip and Fran Smith 

Steve and Sandee Smith 

Jerome and Helen Smith 

Vince and Wilma Smith 

Brianne Snow 

Glenn Snyder 

Sherie Sobke 

Brian Solganick 

Brian and Kasi Southard 

Pat Spitzmillers 

Christian and Laurie Steuri 

Renee and Norm Stoller 

Sarah and Jack Sullivan 

Summit Chiropractic & Rehabilitation, PC

Kathleen Swanson 

Linda Tatem 

Jim and Megan Testin 

Texas Instruments

Butch and Kathy Thomas 

Colin Timm 

Mark Troestler and Lisa Traub 

Mark Truckey 

Jesse and Lori True 

Sharon Trumbore 

Tom Tunner 

Ray and Donna Tyburski 

Linda and Ron Uhle 

Breckenridge Grand Vacations

Ken and Carol Vagnini 

Tamara Valdez 

Bob and Karen Vanderkooi 

Woody and Melinda VanGundy 

Ginny and John Vietti 

John and Carre Warner 

Susan Warren 

Terrie and Win Warren 

Eric Weidman 

Margaret Bowes and Richard Weight 

Jennifer Faoro Wellon 

Juhree Wendl 

David McKie and Lori Whipple 

Donna Callejon and Debbie Whiteside 

Tracy Whitlock 

Sue Wilcox 

Thomas and Claudia Wiley 

Karen Wilkinson

William H. Donner Foundation 

Chuck Lenzmeier and Valerie Williams

Sally Willis 

Bob Winsett 

Leslee Winter 

Peter and Kathie Wise 

Jeff Wong 

Ashley Woodward 

Edward and Patricia Wright 

Julie Wright 

Matt Wright 

Mary Jane and Hans Wurster 

Nicole Zador 

Rachel Zerowin 

Ronelle Zerowin 
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COMMUNITY PARTNERS



High Country Conservation Center 
737 Ten Mile Dr.
Frisco, CO 80443

DONATE   •  VOLUNTEER   •   TAKE ACTION   •   HIGHCOUNTRYCONSERVATION.ORG

GET INVOLVED

info@highcountryconservation.org 
(970) 668-5703 


